1, Background
1.3 The CLPKP will continue to form part of the statutory development plan until the LPR is adopted, however Planning Practice Guidance1 makes clear that where local plans have been adopted more than 5 years ago, the housing target against which the housing supply and delivery will be assessed should be derived from the Government’s standard methodology for assessing housing need. From the 15 July 2020 (five years from the date of adoption of the CLPKP), the Council’s housing supply and housing delivery will be assessed against the figure of 628 dwellings per annum, rather than the previously adopted housing target of 435 dwellings per annum. The housing supply position will be reviewed at that time, but there is a risk that the Council will not be able to continue to demonstrate a robust five-year supply of housing land as required in national policy, and the presumption in favour of sustainable development set out in the NPPF will apply. The position is different in parishes which have a made neighbourhood plan which allocates land for housing. In that case, the Council will need to be able to demonstrate a three-year supply of housing, but this only applies if the neighbourhood plan was made within the past two years. 
Comment 1:  Note:   'Government's standard methodology for assessing housing need': this is a centralised method of assessment, which is neither based on an actual local assessment of need, nor on the amount of land available, nor the suitability of large-scale development in respect of harm to environment and wildlife it supports. The Government has required that CDC build 12500 housing units in the next phase of planning which ends 2035. 
Within the Chichester District area 67.1% of its land is occupied by the SDNP (South Downs National Park), and a further 3.5% is occupied by the CHAONB (Chichester Harbour Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty)[footnoteRef:1]. [1:  The Memorandum of Understanding between SDNP and CDC (April 2018) asserted a figure of 67.1%  ttps://www.southdowns.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/SCG05-Chichester.pdf,
However the measurements of the AONB within CD were calculated by Nick Pyke, qualified Landscape Architect, MLI (retired) 2020.,
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